
 

 

 

Dear Parent / Carer,  

As we reach the end of a somewhat different academic year and begin to prepare for the 

new autumn term, I wanted to write to you and provide some important reminders regarding 

uniform.  

Standards of uniform in the school are very high and the vast majority of students do wear 

the correct uniform for school each day. Over the course of the summer, you are likely to be 

making new uniform purchases ready for the new school year beginning in September. With 

this in mind, I wanted to clarify what is acceptable school uniform:  

Pupils need to wear proper black school shoes: trainers, canvas shoes and boots are not 

acceptable. 

Trousers must be black and full length for both boys and girls. They cannot be denim, cords or 

legging materials. They should not be skin tight in their fit and should not be a length which 

shows the ankle. 

False nails must not be worn in school as they are a health and safety hazard in subjects such 

as Food Technology, Science and PE. In addition, students do find it harder to write legibly 

with false nails. We do realise false nails are expensive, so please ensure your child does not 

get them as they will be asked to get them removed. Students will be asked to remove nail 

varnish if they come to school with it on.  

School bags should be a rucksack, satchel or messenger style bag. Handbags are not 

allowed. 

Full details of the school’s uniform code can be found on the school website, in the students’ 

planner on page 6 and on the reverse side of this letter. 

We have reviewed our current system and we will be following up on all unacceptable 

uniform and will contact parents immediately if a pupil refuses to comply with the rules. 

Please support us by ensuring that your child has only the correct uniform and by taking 

action if we contact you regarding a uniform concern.  

Sanctions will be used for persistent refusal to wear the school uniform; this may include being 

sent home to change. 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

Yours faithfully,  

 

Mr C Wood  

Deputy Headteacher 

 



 



 


